
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
Council will advocate for key 
recommendations listed in  
the Victorian Legislative  
Council Environment and 
Planning Committee’s  
Final Report for the 
Inquiry into the 2022  
Flood Event in Victoria to be actioned. 
The final report features 73 
recommendations, 20 of which address 
recommendations that featured in 
Council’s submission to the inquiry. 
You can read Council’s submission and the 
inquiry’s final report by clicking on the 
Inquiry into the 2022 Flood Event in 
Victoria heading at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/floods  
Kind regards, 
Mayor Ross Stanton 
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will be held on 
Wednesday, 21 August at the Kerang 
Senior Citizens Centre, starting at 6pm. A 
recording will be available at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/meetings no later than 
24 hours after this meeting. 
Residents can submit questions to Council 
for consideration during Question Time by 
completing a form at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime by 5pm 
the day before each meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOBILE PHONE BOOSTERS 
Visitors to the Benjeroop, Dingwall, 
Gannawarra, Koroop, Lake Charm and 
Myall halls, as well as the Macorna 
Recreation Reserve are benefiting from 
the recent installation of mobile phone 
signal booster technology inside these 
venues. 
Council has worked with Telstra during the 
past year to investigate options to boost 
mobile phone capabilities in community 
hubs across the municipality’s smaller 
communities, with the issue of lack of 
mobile phone coverage prevalent 
throughout the response to the 2022 
floods. 
 

2024 COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
Nominations for the 2024 Gannawarra 
Shire Council elections open at 9am 
Monday, 9 September and close at 12 
noon Tuesday, 17 September. 
The Victorian Electoral Commission will 
hold candidate information sessions on 
the following dates: 
• Wednesday, 4 September, 6pm: 

Cohuna Community Meeting Room (25 
King Edward Street). 

• Thursday, 5 September, 6pm: 36 
Victoria Street, Kerang. 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/election   
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

EMPLOYMENT VACANCIES 
• Works Coordinator – Permanent full-

time 
• People and Culture Officer – Permanent 

full-time 
• Outdoor Swimming Pool Lifeguard – 

Casual positions available 
• Kindergarten Teacher – Casual positions 

available 
• Swim Instructor – Casual (school terms 

only)  
• Pool Lifeguard (Kerang Exercise Pool) – 

Casual 
For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
 

IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 21 AUGUST 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12 noon) 
KERANG (4pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  Bookings are essential, which can be 
made by phoning (03) 5450 9333.  For more 
details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/immunisation 
 

BECOME AN OUTDOOR 
SWIMMING POOL LIFEGUARD 
Council is seeking applications for its 
Outdoor Swimming Pool Lifeguard team for 
the 2024/25 swimming pool season. 
For more information and to apply, please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs  
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COMMUNITY SATISFACTION 
SURVEY UNDERWAY 
National Field Services is currently conducting 
the Community Satisfaction Survey, with 
participants asked to assess Council’s overall 
performance. 
Anyone who has any queries can contact 
Council on (03) 5450 9333. 
 

 

KERANG BOOK PARADE  
Residents are advised that due to the Kerang 
and District Schools Book Parade, the 
following road closures will be in place on 
Friday, 23 August between 11am-1pm: 
• Albert Street, between Wyndham and 

Scoresby streets. 
• Scoresby Street, between Albert and 
• Fitzroy streets. 
• Fitzroy Street, between Scoresby and 

Wellington streets. 
• Wellington Street, between Fitzroy and 

Victoria streets. 
• Victoria Street, between Wellington Street 

and Kerang Primary School. 
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